
Sunapee Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes August 3, 2016 
Present: Van Webb, Tim Fleury, Robert Hill, Gerard Tracy, Lela Emery 
Absent: Rem Mastin 
Mail: 
Request for more info: Robert Anthonyson, 30 Lovejoy Lane, Sunapee 135/010 Standard Dredge and fill 
DES Approval Brien and Lorraine Bolsinger, 23 Old Norcross RD, Sunapee 126/023 
Request for more info from DES for Regis Chilton, 769 Rt 103, Sunapee 0149/0029 
DES Approval Regis Chilton LLC, 769 Rt 103, Sunapee 149/29 
DES Approval Cynthia Raymond Barrette, 22 Burkehaven Lane, Sunapee 140/23 
DES Approval Michael Skibbie, 75 Seven Springs Rd, Sunapee 105/08 
ASLPT membership renewal notice received for another year of membership. 
DES Compliant notice/Inspection DES for George Deirdre Wachtel, 118 Fernwood Pt Rd, Sunapee 121/37 
DES Approval for Steve Conant/Jennifer Lewis, 6 Post Office Rd, Sunapee 225/60 
Letter of Compliance to Callahan, 320 Baypoint Rd, Sunapee, 146/56 SCC no action required 
Notice of Incomplete Permit by Notification for Larry J. Epstein, 65 Hansen Chase Rd, Sunapee 147/58 
Roger Landry signed Van Webb’s name. Hamel Rd, Mtn View Lake 
LSPA sent a letter to different towns and their departments requesting ideas for topics of interest for 
educating the public. 
Camp Coniston POB 185, Grantham NH – DES complete forestry Notification 
Wetlands permit by notification for Anthony & Debra Marino, 27 Lake Ave, Sunapee. Dock, boat lift, 
watercraft lift. Signed on behalf of the SCC by Gerry Tracy.  
Wetlands permit Application for Brien and Lorraine Bolsinger, 23 Norcross Rd, Sunapee amended 
information submitted. SCC no action required. 
 
Tim Fleury – took over discussion of meeting Lela Emery inquired on SCC doing something in honor of 
Richard Webb’s memory for his years of service and his dedication to the Town. Lela will speak with 
Donna Nashawaty Town Manager for ideas and the process. Van Abstained from the discussion. Van 
Webb took over as Chair for the remainder of the meeting.  
 
Gerry Tracey made the motion to accept the meeting minutes from June 2016 as written motion was 
seconded by Robert Hill. All in Favor 5, Opposed 0 
 
Sign on Wendall Marsh North – Robert Hill made the motion to approve the additional $80 to Lake 
Sunapee’s Versatile Contracting Sean McFarland. Seconded by Gerry Tracy. All in favor 5, Opposed 0. 
 
No new information regarding the Cutting Property. The family is looking for the options with the most 
dollar value for their sale or relinquishing of the property. No new terms have been discussed.  
 
Treasurer’s report:  
Conservation Fund $32,438.37 
Dewey Woods $1,604.18 
Town Forest Fund $5,199.18 
Bartlett Tyler Fund $29,051.70 
Total $68,293. 43 
 
 
 


